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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk
Monday 12th June 2017
Dear Parents / Carers,
The first week has already been very busy. I am sure a lot of you have already seen our new library. It was finally completed on Tuesday and we have already started putting books on the shelf. We have transferred a number of books, especially non-fiction, from the old library and we have been able to add many new fiction books for all ages. It is already looking very inviting and everyone is excited about being able to use it. We have to catalogue each book on to an online system before the children will be able to borrow books but children will be taken in to look and share the books when their whole class and groups go in. 
On Saturday, the Village Centre held its Fun Day and the choir was asked to perform. Fortunately, 15 children were able to participate and a number of parents even joined in with some of the songs. The children did very well and as usual were a real credit to the school. Thank you to Judy Thompson who accompanied the choir on the keyboard and to Lynn Boyd Leslie who helped with the singing.

Today, we will be holding our celebration assembly to hand out all the Gold Stars that were awarded last week. Below is a list of the children who won a Gold Star in all the classes:

Max Horner (Reception Class) – writing a fantastic sentence all by himself
Erin Crisp (Reception Class) – being really brave coming in to school on her own

Louisa Boyd Leslie (Class 2) – having a very positive attitude towards learning
Millie Cornish (Class 2) – listening so well during lessons and trying hard

Maxine Karlsson (Class 3) – Fantastic expanded multiplication work

Class 3 – The whole class for their fantastic adding and subtracting of fractions – everyone worked really hard
Eddie Morgan (Class 4) – for a brilliant attitude to his learning in revision lessons

Milly Leach (Class 5) – always helping out in class
Jude Simons (Class 5) – for brilliant art work throughout this year
Grace Davies (Class 6) – great work in maths
William Bowden & Sonny Hardstaff (Class 6) – for their fabulous levels of confidence in production rehearsals

Well done to all the children who received a Gold Star award. Congratulations also go to Jay Denham in Class 1 who achieved a headteacher’s Gold Star badge for excellent, independent maths writing.
 This week will also be a busy week. On Wednesday, there is the MLSA bounce for books. Also on Wednesday, is the Early Years fun on the field morning. The Nursery and Reception Class will be joined on the field by Jack & Jill Preschool, Ladybirds as well as St. Andrews reception class for lots of fun activities. On Thursday, weather permitting, we will again be hosting the Thame Partnership of Schools sports events. Good luck to all the KS2 children who are participating in it.  
Yours sincerely,

Tineke van der Ploeg 
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